
U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Washington, D.C. 20528

Homeland      
Security
Privacy Office, Mail Stop 0655

April 7, 2020

Muckrock News
DEPT. MR 91149
411A Highland Ave.
Somerville, MA 02144-2516

Re: 2020-HQFO-00846

To Muckrock News, DEPT. MR 91149:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS), Privacy Office, dated April 6, 2020, and received in 
this office on April 6, 2020.  You requested documents regarding:

1) documents sufficient to show the scope, purpose and objectives of "Operation 
Palladium";

2) documents sufficient to show the number of offices assigned to Operation Palladium;
3) communications between ICE, DHS, and other law enforcement agencies for the 

implementation of Operation Palladium.

Due to the subject matter of your request, I am transferring this request to the FOIA Officer for 
Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) for processing under the FOIA and direct response 
to you.  Please see the contact information below:

United States Immigration & Customs Enforcement (ICE)
Freedom of Information Act Office
500 12th Street, SW, Stop 5009
Washington, D.C. 20536-5009
FOIA Officer: Fernando Pineiro
FOIA Requester Service Center Contact: Fernando Pineiro
Phone: 866-633-1182
Fax: 202-732-4265
E-mail: ice-foia@dhs.gov
ICE Website

https://www.dhs.gov/foia-contact-information
mailto:ice-foia@dhs.gov
http://www.ice.gov/foia/index.htm


If you need to contact our office again about this matter, please refer to 2020-HQFO-00846.  
You may contact this office at 1-866-431-0486 or 202-343-1743.

Sincerely,

James Holzer
Deputy Chief FOIA Officer


